
Blind Vendors Committee Meeting 
Wednesday, January 6, 2010 
 
 
A special meeting of the blind vendors committee was held to discuss the 
management of the State Office Building via telephone.  On the conference 
call were:  Dave Hunt, Fred Scarpello, Ray Johnson, Dave Johnson, Melvin 
Forester, Howard Simons, and Judy Beck.  From NCBVI were Dr. Pearl 
Van Zandt and Don Ward.  
 
 
After discussion on the management of the cafeteria and vending machines 
at the SOB, Dave Johnson made a motion to have Melvin Forester, the 
only one to bid on this facility, to manage the cafeteria along with his 
current route at the State Capitol Building and the management of the 
vending machines, including the gum ball machines be managed by Dave 
Hunt as proposed.  Also included in the motion was training between Dave 
and Melvin to allow the transition to run more smoothly.   
 
Seconded by Judy Beck.  Motion carried.  Melvin will take over as manager 
as of February 1, 2010 and both Dave and Melvin will share the office 
space and coin counting machines.  Dave Johnson made a motion to 
adjourn and Fred Scarpello seconded.  Motion carried.   
 
 
Meeting adjourned at 2:25 pm.   
 
 
Submitted by  
Judy Beck, Secretary 
 


